
When we look back at seismic shifts 

in human history, there are figures 

who stand tall as the architects of 

new order and the drivers of change. 

And as we reflect on these 

personages, it is a natural thing to 

lionize them—to imagine them as 

superior human beings who 

somehow don’t share in the failings 

and faults by which the rest of us 

ordinary humans are afflicted. 

But on further consideration, we 

know this isn’t so. In the controversy 

that followed the violence in 

Charlottesville, Virginia, we were all 

reminded that Thomas Jefferson and 

George Washington were both 

slaveholders. Martin Luther King, Jr., 

and Gandhi—modern giants of social 

reform and nonviolence—were not 

without their moral failings. Even 

Abraham Lincoln, who brought an 

end to a great evil in our nation, is 

not beyond reproach, as some 

historians argue that he 

demonstrated less inclusive attitudes 

behind closed doors. 

The case could be made that we 

Christians are the worst historical 

revisionists of them all. For centuries 

we have told stories of saints and 

martyrs who lived and died for the 

faith, elevating them to impossible 

heights of moral purity and 

perfection. As Protestant Christians, 

the Reformation represents a special 

case of this sort of myopic memory. 

The Reformers were in many ways 

faithful, courageous, pioneering 

servants of the gospel of Jesus Christ. 

But in remembering (and 

celebrating) them, we must also take 

stock of their failings, of which there 

were a great many. 

As the disruption of the Reformation 

spread throughout the Holy Roman 

Empire after Luther’s 95 Theses were 

posted in 1517, many enterprising 

men sought to elicit personal and 

political gain from the chaos. Thomas 

Muntzer—a Catholic priest 

converted to Lutheranism—stirred 

up a violent revolt of peasants 

against their lords. Luther visited the 

locale of the revolt and was so 

frightened by what he saw that he 

wrote a pamphlet urging the lords to 

put down the revolt by any means 

necessary. A combined Lutheran/

Catholic army slaughtered the 

peasant army, mowing them down 

with artillery. Luther would later 

express bitter regret for encouraging 

this slaughter. 

A couple of decades later in the 

Swiss city of Geneva, one John Calvin 

occupied a place of tremendous 

religious authority. He had managed 

to take almost complete control of 

the religious life of the city, 

establishing a novel structure for the 

church from which the Presbyterian 

Church has inherited much. While his 

reforms transformed the life of 

Geneva, it was not always for the 

better. Issues of morality in Geneva 

were strictly enforced, and sin was 

regularly punished by public shaming 

and execution. Calvin mercilessly 

prosecuted those who disagreed 

with him, and didn’t bat an eye at 

burning heretics and apostates alive. 

And when we zoom out and look at 

the bigger picture of this historical 

era, we must acknowledge that the 

religious reforms that were taking 

hold throughout Europe were also 

giving birth to new and violent 

divisions among its cities and 

kingdoms, ushering in more than a 

century of bloody warfare. It 

becomes very difficult to disentangle 

the religious factions from the 

political ones, and no tradition—

Lutheran, Reformed, Anabaptist, or 
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Wednesday Night Live 
Wednesday, October 4, 6-7:30 pm 

Our first WNL of the year is October 4, 6-7:30 pm. After 

enjoying fellowship, a delicious dinner, and trivia, we 

will all get our hands busy in support of the Second Mile 

Center in Detroit. Second Mile is an center established 

by women of the Detroit Presbytery that provides a 

loving, safe Christian environment/programs for 

children preschool through high school year round. We 

will assemble craft kits their after school program. 

Meet the Reformers 
Sundays Through October 8 

As we prepare to mark the 500th anniversary of the 

Protestant Reformation, we will take some time to get 

to know some of the key figures from that movement. 

Each week we will gather in the chapel after worship to 

focus on a different reformer, learning about their 

background, significance, and their influence on the 

Protestant churches of today. Led by Pastor Anderson. 

CROP Walk 
Sunday, October 8, 2 pm 

The CROP Hunger Walk is an interdenominational 

community wide event held each fall for the purpose of 

raising funds to respond to international hunger and 

disaster relief, as well as critical local hunger needs. 

Church World Service is dedicated to providing “tools” 

to help people in crisis around the world. 

On Sunday, October 8th at 2:00pm, we can put our faith 

into action by walking in the CWS Huron Valley Crop 

Hunger Walk 2017. 25% of the funds raised will be given 

to our local emergency food provider, Community 

Sharing. 

Please call Dianna Speier at 248-931-6672. 

New Member Class Forming 
October 15 & 22 

If you are interested in becoming a member of our 

church, or would like to learn more about who we are 

and what we are about, we would love to have you 

participate in our new member class. The class consists 

of two gatherings—October 15 & 22—both taking place 

immediately following worship, lasting roughly an hour. 

Contact the church office for more information or to 

sign up. 

Toiletries for “Everyone Eats” 
The MPC Mission Committee will be collecting sample/

small size toiletry items during October and November. 

These items will be distributed at the holidays to our 

clients at Everyone Eats. Beginning on October 8 there 

will be a bin in Fellowship Hall in which to place donated 

toiletries. 

Reformation Exhibit and Reception 
October 24 - December 3 

Byron Perrine will be presenting a display of 

Reformation-related historic books and manuscripts in 

the gallery at Concordia University, October 24 through 

December 3, 2017. The event will begin with an opening 

night reception on the evening of October 24. Byron 

and Cheryl started attending Milford Presbyterian 

Church this summer and are active in choir, and, Cheryl 

also helps in the Sunday School. Milford Presbyterian 

Church is especially invited to attend the opening 

reception on October 24. More details to follow. 

Events & Activities 

Snow Birds 
Please let the church office know if you are 

leaving town for the winter. We would love to 

stay in contact with you while you’re away. Call 

248-684-2805 or email jmorton@milfordpc.org 

with your winter address and phone. 
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Catholic—emerges from the 17th century without blood 

on its hands. 

To be fair, the world of 16th century Europe was a 

different world than the one we live in today—more 

accustomed to brutality, more inured to violent conflict 

and premature death. And within that context, Martin 

Luther, John Calvin, and many other Reformers are 

deserving of many of the accolades they still receive all 

these centuries later. But they were human, and they 

were products of their historical time and place, just as 

we are products of ours. 

Luther once said that God can use a crooked stick to 

draw a straight line. Perhaps that’s the best way to view 

the role of the Reformers, and perhaps it’s a pretty good 

way to view our own role today as the work of God in 

world—which didn’t end with the Reformation—

continues today. The spirit of the Reformation is best 

captured in the Latin phrase, ecclesia reformata semper 

reformanda secundum verbum Dei—”the church 

reformed and always reforming according to the word 

of God.” 

That reforming work continues even today, and you and 

I—crooked sticks that we are—are a part of it. 

In Christ, 

...CONTINUED FROM FRONT PAGE 

Singsation! 
Sunday, October 8, 4 pm 

In honor of the 500th anniversary celebration of The 

Reformation, MPC will host SINGSATION! This special 

choir invitational concert will take place in the sanctuary 

at 4 pm on Sunday, October 8.  

This is a free concert featuring several local choirs who 

will each sing two or three songs and then will join 

together to sing three final songs en masse. An expert 

choral conductor from NYC is flying to Michigan just to 

be the special guest-director of this event.  

The final three combined choir songs will include 

“Requiem Aeternam” by John Rutter, a world-premier 

arrangement of “The Lord’s Prayer,” and a 

contemporary choral arrangement of Martin Luther’s “A 

Mighty Fortress Is Our God.” 

Participating visiting choirs/singers have already begun 

to prepare their songs, and they will have a special 

workshop with the guest director on the afternoon of 

the concert. Visiting choirs are coming from Faith 

Lutheran, Christ Lutheran, Saint George’s Episcopal, 

Huron Valley Community Chorus, and our own Adult 

Chancel Choir. A reception will follow the concert in 

Fellowship Hall, and a free shuttle service will be 

available to transport audience members between the 

Central Park tennis court lot and the front door of MPC 

both before and after the concert. 

Audience donations will be accepted to help offset 

event expenses. And the following local businesses are 

supporting SINGSATION! with their sponsorship:  

• LaFontaine 

• Re/Max Agent Tige Reader 

• Proving Grounds Coffee & Ice Cream 

• Village Butcher Shoppe 

• The Village Florist 

• Huron Valley State Bank 

• Huron Valley Furniture, and  

• Main Street Grill.  

Please support these local businesses. Tell everyone you 

know to come to this exciting community-building 

choral celebration in recognition of the Reformation. 

Music Notes 
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A Look Back 
Reading, Writing, and Arithmetic 
Writing cursive is becoming a thing of the past. Between 

e-mails, texting, and tweeting, who writes long-hand 

anymore? Penmanship was once one of the most 

important classes. The boys of course wanted to meet the 

girls so they had to sign up for penmanship classes. 

The North and South rivalry was even in the Milford 

schools. 

The Ward School (red brick building at the corner of 

Second and South Main) is now owned by friend Elaine 

Hunter, the director of the Milford Historical Museum. 

The school opened in 1881. In 1898 there was talk of 

closing the school on the south side of the river. The 

Southsiders were so upset and adamant that their 

children had to attend school with the Northsiders that 

they kept the school open on South Main until it closed in 

1916. 

Elaine and Don Hunter had a school bell put back up and 

their walls are the original chalkboards used at the 

school. 

School districts were beginning to be established by 1840. 

Poor attendance was a major obstacle in those early days. 

Pioneer children received a total of only ten months of 

education in their lifetime as compared to at least seven 

years at the present. Absenteeism was made worse by 

bad weather, students living miles from school, and the 

duty of daily chores. 

From early spring to late fall every able body was needed 

on the homestead. Little tykes with little hands could pull 

weeds, stack stones, pick berries, beans and potato bugs 

(you read that right… potato bugs). School was held in the 

winter months when children were not needed at the 

farms. 

Because older boys could only attend school in winter, a 

male teacher was hired to teach those sessions. A 

summer session was usually held for the little ones and 

girls with a woman teacher. Parents assumed a woman 

teacher would handle them much better. 

Milford was in the Sixth District. A log cabin was built 

around 1833 at Dawson and South Hill Rd. School 

enrollment was about 40 

students. 

Teachers were “boarded around,” 

meaning the male or female 

teacher would live in the home of 

students for a length of time. This 

was part of their pay and was not 

always a happy arrangement. 

Mrs. Bert Holden (yes, the 

Holdens) stated, “The housewife has three hard jobs a 

year: butchering, making soft soap, and boarding and 

feeding their children’s teacher.” Some teachers would 

enjoy being the guest of honor in a home for a week. But 

when attending a home of an unruly, unfriendly pupil, it 

was truly dreaded. 

Northside children continued to attend the “old red 

schoolhouse” until the early 1850s when a brick two-

story building was built at Detroit and East Streets. This 

school was called Milford Union School. The Milford 

Union School burned in 1883 and, it was told, a “few 

billion” tuberculosis germs burnt with it. Students had 

classes in the Opera House until 1884 when a new 

building was erected which looked almost exactly like the 

old one. In 1926, another brick two-story building was 

built exclusively for high school pupils. (I attended my 

junior high years there in the 1960s.) Lots of memories of 

roaming those old halls. It was called the Milford Rural 

Agricultural School. Today Dean Burklund’s home stands 

where it once was. Our band room was a little white 

building to the left of the Union School which was called 

the Annex when I attended classes there. It was both an 

elementary and junior high school. It was a pain to get 

dressed in the winter and then take off all those clothes 

for a two minutes walk. Our Home Economics building 

was the house at Summit and Hickory Street. Cooking was 

downstairs and sewing was upstairs. Again, on with the 

coats, mittens, gloves, hats, and boots to go back to the 

main building. 

Our cafeteria was under the Union School. A long, damp, 

dark, dingy tunnel connected the buildings and we would 

have to stand in the tunnel to get to the lunchroom. 

Many a time some prankster would unscrew the single 

CONTINUED ON PAGE 5 
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light bulb in the tunnel and girly girl screams would 

begin. When it rained, puddles would form on the 

concrete floor. 

Today both schools are gone and with it Baker 

Elementary (named after Jack Baker’s mom). I still 

remember sitting in my class at Baker when they 

announced the assassination of President Kennedy. 

Today a new subdivision is being built on the old school 

property. Really, they should have the named the street 

going through to George Street “Baker Street.” Johnson, 

Kurtz, and Muir all have the same design with that flat 

roofs and straight lines. 

I never thought my kids would be Southsiders and go to 

Johnson School. Growing up (rivalry again) kids from 

across the tracks (not the river) were foreign to us on 

the Northside. Then comes Junior High and—wham—

we were brought together for the first time. I made lots 

of friends at Johnson school. Connie Grondin, whose 

family built many houses on Huron and GM Road, was 

one of them, who, by the way, are relatives to the 

Perrys. Her dad Oscar had a tool and die shop in the old 

Dever blacksmith shop (now Milford Mills stone 

building). 

School boundaries have plagued Milford a few times. If 

one boundary zoning would have passed my sons would 

have gone to Kurtz and their best friends just across the 

road would have gone to Johnson. Our street, South Hill 

Road, was the dividing line. We had stubborn parents, 

just like those back in 1898. We complained, stated our 

case, and not one child from Johnson was transferred. 

But many Baker School students were shipped to 

Heritage School on Milford Road. It was a sad time for 

all of us. We felt the pain of parents who had to switch 

schools when some lived only blocks away from Baker. 

I can hear the school bell ringing... Ok everyone… 

School’s out for the day! 

Sandy Muirhead, MPC Historian 

...CONTINUED FROM PAGE 4 

Your Stephen Ministers in concert with Stephen 

Ministers from Milford United Methodist Church have 

completed a review and study of the book entitled, 

“Cancer - Now What?”. This book is a practical guide for 

those with cancer and their loved ones. It focuses on 

taking action, finding hope, and navigating the journey 

ahead. 

Dr. Kenneth Haugk, the founder of Stephen Ministries, 

compiled the book with input from thousands of cancer 

patients and their families as well as health care 

professionals of all kinds. Dr. Haugk felt the need for 

such a book when his wife Joan was diagnosed with 

ovarian cancer. 

As Stephen Ministers, we have made this book available 

to you and have placed two copies in our church library. 

Of course, it is also available for purchase. If you have 

questions or wish to talk with a Stephen Minister, 

please contact Sandy Trombley or Gayle Lafferty. 

Stephen Ministry 

This ‘n’ That 
Chancel Flowers 
If you would like to purchase flowers for the chancel in 

honor or memory of a loved one or in celebration of a 

special event, forms are located in the narthex. You can 

also complete the form online at milfordpc.org/forms. 

Izzard Memorial Garden 
Niches are available for members and their immediate 

family in the Izzard Memorial Garden. If you are 

interested in more information, contact Hanne Bishop 

(248-882-4415 | hanneloreetb@gmail.com). 

http://www.milfordpc.org/forms
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Bible Study Opportunities 
Please join one of our adult Bible study groups available 

here at MPC 

Adult Bible Study 
Sunday morning at 9:00 am in the Westminster Room. 

Barb Muirhead, (248) 684-2702. 

Women’s Agape Circle 
Second Monday of each month at 10:00 am in the 

Westminster Room. Joyce Herriman (248) 714-8779. 

Women’s Hope Circle 
Third Tuesday of each month from 7 to 9 pm in the 

Parlor. Sharon St. John (248) 684-6489. 

Men’s Weekly Bible Study 
Wednesday morning at 7:30 am in the Parlor. 

Bob Trombley (248) 887-2878. 

Community Women’s Bible Study 
Wednesday mornings at 9:30 am in the Westminster 

Room. Jan Keef (248) 685-8738 

Get Involved 

In Our Thoughts & Prayers 
Kim Seagraves, Larry and Pat Teal, Tammy Baker, 

Christopher Cooper, Alana Hoeft, Janette Gabel, David 

and Barb Burtch, Liam Klagges, Bill Baden, Joy Ballard, 

Steve Baker, Sean McMullen, Jim Burley, Marty Martin, 

Sam Carollo, Chrissi & Jerry Emerick, Terry Chase, 

Beaman Smith, Durk Knebler, Chris Beebee, Marie 

Webster, Tom Reynolds, Vince Ruggers, Roger Voorheis, 

Nora Wilson, Randy Fields, Barbara Good, George 

Wootton, Mary Weisheit, Jim Morrow, Mary Lou 

Gharrity, Jim Austin, John Neff, Pat Oman, Larry 

Cepruen, David Renny, Jeannie Matson, and all military 

personnel of our congregation. 

Service persons of our congregation: 

• SSG John Adrian 

• Sgt. Maj. Matthew Holtan 

• Sgt. Maj. M.A. McClenahan 

• AP2 Kevin Warford 

• Cpl. Rebecca Whitworth 

• Senior Chief Renata Wilcox Adams 

Community Notes 

Please call the church office if you wish to renew or add 

someone to our Prayer List. 

The prayer quilt ministry has been making quilts for 

over ten years for people in our congregation in need of 

a special gift of prayer and comfort. These quilts are all 

made with love by several talented seamstresses in our 

church from donated fabrics. Then members of our 

church say a prayer while tying a knot on the quilt for 

final preparation for a person in need. What makes each 

quilt unique is not the pattern, color, or workmanship, 

but the fact that prayer is symbolically tied into each 

one. These “comforters” are a statement of faith, and a 

testimony to our belief in God and in the power of 

prayer. 

If you know of someone who is in need of a quilt, please 

fill out a Prayer Quilt request form at church or call Judy 

Kleeves at (810) 629-6378. 

Prayers & Squares Quilt Ministry 
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Sunday School Teachers Needed! (Grades 3-5) 
We still have a need for additional Grades 3-5 Sunday School Teachers. If you are interested in serving as a Sunday School 

Teacher in the coming year, please contact Kelly Carey at kcarey@milfordpc.org. 

Children 

Youth 
Nearly 20 Youth attended our Fall kickoff celebration in 

early September. And many Youth continue to attend 

morning Sunday School and Youth Group activities. All 

Youth in grades 6-12 are welcome to all Youth activities. 

Upcoming Events 
October 1 
SOCCER GAME at Lawrence Tech Univ. to cheer on 

recent MPC HS grad, Chris Strnad 

October 7 
HIGHLAND GAMES in Highland will include Autumn 

games/competition 

October 15 & 22 
Regular evening Youth Group meeting (and dinner!) at 

MPC 

October 29 
CANOE/KAYAK TRIP from Heavner’s to Milford Central 

Park 

Special Thanks 
• The Bonhard Family for hosting our September 

Kickoff party 

• Chef Neff for preparing Sunday evening Youth 

Group dinners 

• Sandi Muirhead and Bob Parrett for volunteering 

many hours to help lead our Youth 

• The youth group would like to thank Kroger and 

night manager Rick for contributing $25 toward 

hurricane relief bucket items. On Sunday, 

September 17th the youth group took a field trip 

to Kroger where we picked up most items 

requested for the Hurricane Relief buckets. The 

following day Ace Hardware in Milford donated all 

remaining items on the list that Kroger did not 

have in stock. We would like to thank these two 

local businesses for supporting MPC Youth and the 

hurricane clean up relief efforts! 

Thank you to everyone who helped with the MPW 

Pie Sale on September 17, those who made pies, 

those who purchased them, and especially those 

who worked on Sunday morning setting up and 

manning the sale. 

Special thanks go to all those who contributed 

items for the annual “MPW Fall Ingathering”. 

Many children, moms, and families in the Detroit 

Presbytery area will benefit from your gifts. 

Thank You! 
YTD April - August 2017 

  Actual Budget Over/(Under) 

INCOME $136,114 $144,746 ($8,632) 

ORDINARY EXP $141,737   

CAPITAL EXP $  56,973   

TOTAL EXP $198,710 $162,933 $35,777 

NET ($62,596) ($18,187) ($44,409) 

From the Treasurer 
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“How beautiful upon the mountains are the feet of the messenger who brings good news!” 

Isaiah 52:7 

October 4 
Wednesday Night Live 

October 1, 8 
Meet the Reformers 

October 8 
Crop Walk 

October 15, 22 
New Member Class 

October 29 
Reformation Sunday 
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